MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS



ISLIP TERRACE FIRE DISTRICT 

November 23, 2015
A regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners of the Islip Terrace Fire District was held on November 23, 2015 and called to order by Chairman Faracco at 7:05 p.m. at 264 Beaverdam Road Islip Terrace, N.Y. with the following present:

Chairman





John Faracco



Commissioner




Pete Peluso

Commissioner




Tony Maieli

Commissioner




Tom Connors

District Secretary




Lori Ann Messino

District Treasurer




Bob Sick

District Supervisor




Perry Rocco

District Counsel




Bill Glass

EMS Supervisor




Scott Crosby

District Clerk Typist



Frank Cuoco

Chief






Tom Quagliara

2nd Asst. Chief




Jonathan Hollborn

Pledge to the Flag.

Moment of silence was led by Chairman Faracco
Motion to approve previous meeting minutes of November 9, 2015 made by Comm. Connors seconded by Comm. Peluso with all in favor.

Motion to approve Treasurer’s report made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Connors with all in favor.  Warrants and claims in the amount of $14,553.78 have been submitted, reviewed, approved and paid.
District Treasurer advised the new Peachtree Software has been installed and is in the process of being set up for use beginning January 1, 2016.  

Received medical clearance for six (6) new members.  

11/23/15

2nd Asst Chief introduced 5 new members; Robert Karstens, Andrew Cruz, Matthew Perkowski, Michael Johnston and William Stetson to the BOFC.  Chairman Faracco welcomed them wished them luck.
Correspondence from Chief:

-Request received for a purchase order NTE $300 for holiday decorations for main house and substation.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Connors seconded by Comm. Peluso with all in favor.   
Request made by Chief and discussion held regarding a voucher for Signal 8 for December 3, 2015 Department meeting.  Will revisit when more information is submitted.

District EMS Supervisor:


-Up-to-date on all employees spinal authorizations as of 10/31/15.

-Thanked the BOFC for all equipment approved to be ordered last month. He explained we are OSHA compliant.

-Demonstrated new infant seat for the stretcher and ambulance, and explained all employees have been trained on it.  

-All EMS personnel need to be secured with seatbelt unless providing urgent care to patient during transport.  

-Advised that our apparatus is equipped with all seatbelts both fire and ambulance.

District EMS Supervisor held a discussion with BOFC regarding the agreement with Exchange Ambulance for this coming year.  BOFC advised we will discuss this Mutual Aide agreement at next Chief’s meeting.  Scott Crosby also advised this agreement worked great throughout the year.
Chairman Faracco expressed his gratitude to EMS Supervisor Scott Crosby for all his hard work and dedication throughout this past year.

11/23/15

District Supervisor:

-The two EMT additional physicals have been approved and handed over to the Chief.

-advised the lap top has been ordered for the department use.
-asked Chief to make a list of any programs that may need to be installed.

-Brush truck will be out for service by the end of the week.

-3-6-2 is back in service
District Supervisor:

-asked the Chief for a date on decorating for the holidays.  Chief advised that work detail should begin this weekend.

-advised the BOFC that he is hoping to have dumpster out of sub before the holidays.

-asked the Chief to remind members that heat is on and to keep doors closed at all times.

-advised the Chief the gloves that were on back order should be her in the next few days.
-advised the ice machine has been installed, up and running and that one ice machine will be moved to the sub after the holidays.


-advised the painting is 95% complete


-advised uniform room looks good and that PPE will be upstairs only.

Chairman Faracco held a discussion regarding the climate control in the cedar room.

Discussion held with District Counsel on future policy regarding additional physicals for EMT with reimbursement after time of service.

Chief advised the gear donation is being worked on.

Operation Santa is set for 12/19/15.

District Clerk Cuoco advised the BOFC that his computer is up and running so that he can begin the data entry.  He has met with Perry Rocco and has prioritized data entry, updated and reconfigured the p-drive to outline the apparatus.  It’s a work in progress.

11/23/15

EMS Supervisor held a discussion regarding new EPI pens and will have more information in January about the program.
District Supervisor advised the Board the radio work in dispatch should be here tomorrow for programming on the computers.  

Motion to approve District Credit Card Policy made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

District Secretary handed over the Travel/Purchase cards to the BOFC.
Motion to amend page 3 of the of the Employee Personnel Policies and Employee Benefits Guide regarding Health Insurance reimbursement and holiday rate of pay policy made by Comm. Connors seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

Motion to set date for the 2016 Organizational Meeting to be held on January 3, 2016 at 10 a.m. made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.
Motion to move into Executive session at 8:35 p.m. made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Connors with all in favor.

Motion to move out of Executive session at 9:05 p.m. made by Comm. Maieli seconded by Comm. Peluso with all in favor. 
Motion to approve Permissive Referendum in the amount of #300,000.00 to be expended from Equipment Reserve Fund for the purchase of 40 complete sets of Self Contained Breathing Apparatus (SCBA) and 40 SCBA bottles made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.
11/23/15

Motion to adjourn meeting at 9:17 pm made by Comm. Maieli seconded by Comm. Connors with all in favor.

Respectfully submitted,
Lori Ann Messino 
District Secretary

